
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
November 19, 2020 

CALL TO ORDER​: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held              
on Thursday, November 19, 2020 using the Zoom meeting platform. President Corey Lowell             
called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL​: 

No sign in sheet due to virtual platform.  Some Associate Members were in attendance. 
MCASBO welcomed Christina Moskal, the new Business Administrator in Farmingdale. 

 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Minutes for the October meeting were approved.  Motion by P. Genovese, seconded by V. Wolf 
to approve the minutes for October, 2020.  All members were in favor. 

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 

The October Treasurer’s report was approved. Motion by V. Wolf, seconded by P. Genovese to               
approve the Treasurer’s Report for October, 2020.  All members were in favor.  

CORRESPONDENCE 

Amy Doherty read a note from Corey Lowell expressing gratitude for MCASBO’s 
acknowledgement of her father’s passing. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

● NJASBO - Sue Young, Executive Director from NJASBO, spoke to the membership.  Ms. 

Young informed the membership that there is pending legislation and/or guidance 

related to the following topics: 

○ Chapter 44 

○ Audit due date 

○ Executive Order 196 - indoor gatherings (as it related to board of education 

meetings) 

○ Unemployment 



○ 4% surplus bill 

○ Education credits 

● Timely topics: 

○ Winter sports facility rentals - The group discussed options for protecting the 

district’s interests in contracts for facility rentals related to winter sports. 

Districts should include a clause providing for adjustments to schedule due to 

COVID related cancellations of practices/games. 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY SUPERINTENDENT/BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Dr. Lester Richens provided a brief update - see separate notes.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

None. 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

None 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

President Corey Lowell stated that MCASBO will be submitting a nomination of Maria Parry for 
the NJASBO Distinguished Service Award. 

The December membership meeting will be held virtually since Raritan HS is closed at this time.  

ADJOURNMENT​:   

A motion was made by V. Wolf and seconded by A. Ferreira to adjourn the meeting at 10:09 
a.m.  All members were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amy P. Doherty 
 
Amy P. Doherty 
Secretary 


